To: Assemblymember John Laird, Chair

Assembly Budget Committee

FROM: Senator Mark Ridley-Thomas

RE: Request to Reduce Funding for the Board of Chiropractic Examiners

Budget Item #: 8500-001-0152

Recommend: Reduce Senate Version by $1,541,000 to $1,542,000
As Chair of the Senate Business, Professions and Economic Development Committee, I respectfully request that the Conference Committee on the Budget Bill reduce the operating budget of the Board of Chiropractic Examiners to the amount of $1,542,000 for the 2007-08 fiscal year. This amount will provide funding for operations of the Board for the first six months of the 2007-08 fiscal year.
The Business, Professions and Economic Development Committee held two hearings to review inappropriate and unlawful activities of the Board of Chiropractic Examiners. Even though the Board Members testified and seemed remorseful and committed to correcting their actions, they have continued to disregard their own legal counsel and appear to have engaged in policy making decisions in a manner that is legally inappropriate. That activity is unacceptable and must be stopped.

In response to this situation I have introduced SB 801, which is an initiative statute that would be placed on the ballot to enact appropriate legislative and administrative oversight of the Board. In order to ensure the passage of this measure, I am proposing that the remaining six months of funding for the Board be placed in this bill. Thus, if SB 801 is not enacted this year, the Board’s funding would run out around January 1, 2008 and would be forced to cease operation.
On numerous occasions partial funding of budget items have been used as leverage in negotiating solutions to various problems. In fact, half year funding was used in 1994 and 1995 to encourage the reform and merger of the Cemetery Board and the Board of Funeral Directors and Embalmers. Eventually, these boards were reformed and merged. In addition, the same strategy was used in 1995 to achieve the reform of the Structural Pest Control Board.

Once again I request you to support half year funding for the Board of Chiropractic Examiners in the Budget Act. Thank you for your consideration of this budget request.
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